Weekly Bulletin

July 4th 2025





Sports Afternoon Fun

As we swiftly approach another year end in school, I am again more aware than ever how quickly time passes and how quickly our children grow during their time in school. It really doesn't seem possible that a whole year has passed since report time last year, and that opportunity for staff to reflect on how much your child has learnt this year and for children to consider what they are looking to improve on next year.

A huge thank you to all the parents and friends who came out to support our sports afternoon last week. The sun was shining and our children were on great form. It was a wonderful day, lovely to see all our children and families together enjoying the sports. A special mention to staff and Mrs Cooke for organising our sports events. A big well done to all the children who took part; a selection of photographs is now available on our website.

We're pleased to let you know that children's end of year reports will be uploaded to your **MCAS** (**MyChildAtSchool**) account on Tuesday 8th July. These reports offer a valuable opportunity to celebrate your child's progress and achievements over the past school year. We encourage you to take some time to read the report together and recognise the hard work, growth, and successes your child has experienced. Let us celebrate their efforts and finish the year on a positive note!

Be in the line at quarter to nine

There are still lots of events to look forward to - Year 5 & 6 are busily rehearsing for their fantastic summer production 'Oliver with a Twist' with performances planned for the children in school and evening performances on Tuesday 15th & Wednesday 16th July. The children have been rehearsing well, with some fabulous singing being heard from the school offices and the children are keen to perform this to you all.

Please do consider making a voluntary donation on MCAS towards the ongoing running costs of the pool. Swimming is a hugely important life skill; the National Curriculum states swimming must be provided in Key Stage 1 or Key Stage 2. As Hauxton has its own pool, all children from reception onwards are able to have valuable time in the pool and build their confidence and improve their abilities in the water. **Please consider donating if you can!**

The HSA team extends a warm thank you to everyone who supported and joined in. Your generosity and community spirit made it all possible! **All together we raised £1,300 at the fête for Hauxton Primary School** — **well done, everyone!**

30 hours childcare for eligible working families in England

Are you a working family and earn over £183 per week? From September 2025, <u>eligible working families</u> can now apply for **30 hours of childcare** from the term after your child turns 9 months old, until they start school.

Family Advisor Summer Virtual Drop-Ins

Would you like to talk with a family advisor on a 1:1 basis over the summer holidays about parenting issues such as challenging behaviour, sibling rivalry, routines, sleep, etc? Then book onto one of these drop-in dates below. Sessions are 45 minutes each – book here!

Dates available to book:			
Wednesday	30 July 2025	10:00 - 14:45	
Tuesday	5 August 2025	10:00 - 14:45	
Wednesday	6 August 2025 10:00 - 14:45		
Tuesday	12 August 2025	2025 10:00 - 14:45	
Wednesday	13 August 2025	10:00 - 14:45	
Wednesday	20 August 2025 10:00 - 14:45		
Tuesday	26 August 2025 10:00 - 14:45		
Wednesday	27 August 2025	10:00 - 14:45	

Have Your Say: Digital Technology and Young Children

Researchers from the Department of Education at the University of Oxford are inviting families and educators of preschool and primary-aged children (2–11 years) in the UK to take part in a short survey.





The survey takes just 10 minutes and asks what questions *you* have about digital technology and young children, along with a few details about yourself. <u>Take part here</u>

This research is part of the Kids & Tech Questions project, led by the <u>Learning in Families through Technology</u> (LiFT) team. Their goal is to understand what questions matter most to parents and educators when it comes to children and digital technology.



Please check <u>our website calendar</u> for upcoming events and important dates From the Team at Hauxton Primary School – we wish you well!







Education Inclusion Family Advisor Team **Summer Online Workshops**

The EIFA team would like to present our newly updated workshops on a variety of parenting and family issues for the **School Summer Holidays**.

Please ensure you book onto each workshop individually by clicking on the link or scanning the QR code and completing the registration form.

Sibling Rivalry	Thursday, 7 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Supporting Your Child with Angry Feelings	Thursday, 14 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Transition to Primary School	Tuesday, 19 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams or	
Transition to Secondary School	Thursday, 21 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Supporting Your Child with Feelings of Worry	Thursday, 28 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams or	

If you have any questions about our workshops, or the EIFA service in general, please contact earlyintervention@cambridgeshire.gov.uk